





21st November 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

We are writing to inform you of a change in how we will organise pastoral support for Year 8.

We have recently introduced a new and exciting project to support specific identified students, and this will mainly focus on students in Year 7 and Year 8. The programme is Herts Young Talent (HYT) supported by a charity organisation, MCR Pathways. Mr White is our school-based coordinator for the HYT Programme, and he will be working closely alongside students in Year 8 in this new role.

To continue to support our students and ensure they receive excellent pastoral care and guidance, Miss Spencer who is currently our Assistant Year Achievement Coordinator for Year 7, will be overseeing Year 7 and Year 8 as from Monday 21<sup>st</sup> November. Mr White will continue to work alongside the Year 8 team and will be supporting students in his role as the HYT coordinator.

Mr Barrett (Year Achievement Coordinator) and Mr Megaw (Assistant Principal for Year 8) will continue in their roles in supporting our Year 8 students.

If you have any questions in relation to the information above and in this letter, please do not hesitate to contact Mr Barrett email: barrettm@haileyburyturnford.com

Yours faithfully

Wie Wooles

Mrs M Goodes
Vice Principal

